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The Right2Repair regulation aims to pro-
tect the consumer‘s choice of where to 
have their vehicle repaired and to keep 
the cost of mobility at a reasonable level. 
Vehicle manufacturers are obliged to pro-
vide independent providers with the same 
technical repair and spare parts informa-
tion as their own dealer network. New 
vehicle technologies such as connectivity 
and ADAS systems, including mandated 
cybersecurity measures with certi� cate-
based access rights to vehicle data, are an 
imminent threat to ensuring fair Right2Re-
pair conditions. Traditionally, the „lighthou-
se markets“ of the USA and the EU set the 

pace for discussing the various arguments 
and reaching an agreement between the 
stakeholders in the automotive industry. 
This then often serves as a blueprint for 
other regions of the world, such as Japan 
or Australia in the past.

OVER THE AIR DATA
In 2020, Massachusetts began to expand 
the legislation to include over-the-air data 
access, which again passed with strong 
voter support. However, an alliance of ve-
hicle manufacturers sued Massachusetts 
over high safety risks. The court decision 
is still pending. The EU has passed two im-

portant regulations to balance the automo-
tive aftermarket. One is the 2010 Vehicle 
Block Exemption Regulation (expires on 31 
May 2023 and needs to be updated soon), 
the other is the Type Approval Regulation 
(currently the EU 2018/858, valid from 
September 2020).

Both regulations are currently under revi-
sion by the EU Commission to include the 
new threats. The EGEA, together with AF-
CAR, is actively involved in � nding a good 
solution to balance the different interests 

of the aftermarket 
and consumers.
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LIFTING PLATFORM STANDARD EN1493 - CURRENT STATUS  
The revision of the EN1493:2010 standard on the safe operation of vehicle lifts started at 
the beginning of 2016. The aim was to solve the problems encountered in practice when 
applying the standard and to significantly improve the clarity of the design. At the end 
of 2020, the public consultation process was concluded with the adoption of the draft. In 
early 2021, the comments from the public consultation were discussed in CEN/TC98/WG3 
and the resulting changes were incorporated into the final draft, which was then sent for 
a formal vote. In September 2021, CEN/TC98/WG3 received a negative assessment from 
the Harmonised Standards Consultants (HAS). The HAS consultants assess whether 
the draft complies with the standardisation mandates of the European Commission. 
Only if the assessment is positive can a standard be listed as a harmonised standard in 
the EU Official Journal. Due to this negative evaluation, the formal voting procedure has 
been suspended until CEN/TC98/WG3 has further developed the standard, probably at 
the beginning of 2022. This is likely to significantly delay the publication of the standard 
originally planned for mid-2022.

Dr. Harald Neumann mana-
ges projects for the EGEA 
as a technical consultant
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